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Snohomish County Council 

 
Committee: LJHS      Analyst:   Heidi Beazizo  
ECAF:    21-0846 
Proposal:  Mot. 21-381     Date:    Oct. 6, 2021 

Consideration 

The Executive’s Office requests Council consider approving proposed Motion 21-381 
which would approve and authorize an agreement between the County and the City of 
Sultan for Law Enforcement Services. 

Background   

Snohomish County delivers law enforcement services to different agencies and cities in 
Snohomish County.  The ILA’s for those services are similar and the rates for compensation 
are determined with a similar method. 

The county has been providing law enforcement services in the City of Sultan since 2007.  
The most recent agreement was executed on February 20, 2018 by Motion 18-038.1 

Current Proposal  

Scope:  Motion 21-381 approves a new agreement for continued delivery of law 
enforcement services and authorizes the Executive to execute a new agreement.   

Snohomish County provided “base level services” within the City’s corporate limits that 
included: one deputy per shift to deliver patrol services; investigative services; special 
services that may include K-9 patrol, hostage negotiations, SWAT, bomb disposal, sex 
offender registration, dive team, reserve deputy support, volunteers, and community crime 
prevention; support services that include planning and research, subpoena control, training, 
payroll, fleet management, etc.; records management into the RMS Justice System; and 
evidence maintenance.  

To deliver these services, the County designated one (1) Sheriff’s Office lieutenant to serve 
as Chief of Police and four (4) full time dedicated Sheriff deputies.  

In addition to compensating Snohomish County for the above services, the City provided 
the County with an East Precinct office that could be used by deputies dedicated to services 
within the City. 

There are no substantial changes between the proposed new agreement and the previous 
agreement approved in 2018. 

Duration:  January 1, 2022 through December 31, 2023   

Fiscal Implications:  $2,361,675 

2022 Budget: YES - $1,163,219 

Future Budget Impacts:  YES - $1,198,456 

Handling:  URGENT 

Approved-as-to-form:  YES 

                                                 
1 Administrative Session (granicus.com) 
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Risk Management:  APPROVE.   

Executive Recommendation:  APPROVE.   

Attachments:  NONE  

Amendments:  NONE  

Request:  Assign to COW and place on the COW at GLS on October 13, 2021 for Council 
to consider taking action.   


